Minutes of the steering committee dated 20th September 2007 

Present:
Barry Wilde - SOSCA



Tish Wilkins - SOSCA



Elizabeth Dixon - Planning



Richard Boyer – Environmental Services

	1. Apologies

Apologies were received from Cllr. Val Burgoyne, Tracy Jacobs and Cllr. Derek Antrobus.


	     Action

	2. Minutes of the last meeting

The minutes have been read and accepted. Barry asked that it be noted that Catherine Walker can no longer attend due to other commitments and thanked Tish Wilkins for agreeing to take the minutes.


	

	3. Reports from Core members.

      (a) Planning

Barry thanked Elizabeth for the Core Document and asked if she would remind us when the time comes to take any action. Elizabeth confirmed that she would and also said that SOSCA is now on the data base and would be kept informed via this.

There was one amendment to the core strategy – bullet point 5 – the consultation may be delayed until 2008.

Barry formally acknowledged receipt of the A3 map of ‘Swinton Park’ with an overlaid grid in hectares and thanked Elizabeth.

(b) Groundwork – Not present

They have carried out a postal consultation and a consultation on SOSCA’s Fun Day. The first lesson ‘project planning’ had been completed. We are awaiting their report.

(c) SOSCA

Representatives from SOSCA had met with a representative from Fairfield Golf Club who had been through a similar process and had come to an agreement with U.U. SOSCA had met with U.U. at which they were presented with a contamination report on the sewage works site. Study of the report by Graham Wilkins of SOSCA shows that the site is suitable for its current use as ‘open space’ apart from the lagoon area which should remain fenced off on the grounds of public safety.

SOSCA had not yet received a copy of the contamination survey of the council owned land. Barry asked Elizabeth if she could follow this up. Elizabeth reported that Sian Morrow in Planning had received a copy of the report on U.U. land and is looking at it in conjunction with the report on council owned land. Richard asked for clarification on which areas of council owned land had been surveyed and by whom: the Campbell Road area: we do not know who did the survey.

There was to be another meeting with U.U. on the 24th September 2007 when SOSCA would be able to ask questions of U.U. and the land surveyors. Barry to report back. Elizabeth to try and get a report from Sian Morrow before then if possible.

(d) Neighbourhood Team – Not Present

(e) Environmental Directorate 

   Richard has requested the Operations Section to carry out some maintenance:

Fencing around trees – not done.

5 a side goal posts misaligned – in hand*.

1x 5 a side goal post unused – in hand.

Litter pick – This had been done by SOSCA before the Fun Day.

Gate at Bradford Road end of footpath – done.

*Cllr. O’Neil had urged that this be done and got a reference number. This would be passed on to Richard.

Richard will push for the fencing around the trees to be removed and weed control around each tree to be carried out.

(f) Elected members – Not present.
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	4. Any other reports – None.


	

	5. Future meetings for 2008

Elizabeth would let us have a list of future Planning Meetings so as not to clash. All present agreed to meet quarterly for the time being from next year.

The next meeting had been set for Thursday 15th November 2007 at 10am.


	ED

	6.   Any other business – None.
	


